
 

 

September 12, 2024  

 

Via Email WIOATitleI@dwd.wisconsin.gov 

Department of Workforce Development 

Dislocated Workers Unit  

202 E. Washington Ave.                       

PO Box 7972 

Madison, WI  53707 

 

Re: WARN Notification from Connexus Credit Union 

This letter is to advise you that Connexus Credit Union (“Connexus”) plans to permanently lay off 16 

employees who work remotely and receive direction from the 1 Corporate Drive, Wausau WI office.  

Connexus plans to permanently lay off these employees effective November 11, 2024. The affected 

employees do not have any bumping rights.  Of the employees who will be laid off, 11 live in Wisconsin.   

The job titles of the positions affected and the number of workers who hold affected jobs in each job 

classification are:  

Position Title  # Employees 

Termination 

Date 

Underwriter 4 11/11/2024 

Underwriting Manager 1 11/11/2024 

Quality Control Associate 3 11/11/2024 

Indirect Loan Processor 6 11/11/2024 

Indirect Loan Processing Lead 1 11/11/2024 

Indirect Loan Processing Manager 1 11/11/2024 

 

This letter shall serve as Connexus’s notice of mass layoff to the Department and to the local chief elected 

officials identified below and is intended to satisfy any notice required by the Wisconsin WARN Act or the 

federal WARN Act. 

For further information regarding this action, please contact Lindsay Stromberg, VP, Employee Operations 
& Experience at 715.870.2678.   

 

cc:   Doug Diny (Hand delivered) 

Mayor, City of Wausau 
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